
     

 

 
 

Mass Times 

Masses for Sunday 

Fernie:  
5pm Saturday &  

9am Sunday 
Also:   

Sparwood:  

7pm Saturday &  

11am Sunday 

Elkford:  

4pm Sunday 

Weekdays Mass 

Wednesday at 11am at 

Rocky Mountain Village 

 

 

20th October 2019 

29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

  From the Parish                                                                                             

CWL Rosary Apostolate  

The CWL would like to invite the parish to their weekly Rosary 

Apostolate.  Please join us to recite the Rosary on Wednesdays at 2pm in 

the church. 

  

Potluck Dinner 

 Please join the choir for a potluck dinner after Mass on Saturday 

26
th 

October in the meeting room.  They will be bidding farewell to Leah 

who has shared her God given talent with the parish over the last few years.  

May God bless her as she makes her new home in Alberta. 

 

Office Administrator Position 

Copies of the Job Posting are located at the back of the church or available 

at the office. Please send your resume to the parish office or email it to 

info@holyfamilyfernie.ca 

 

Catholic Mountain Star 

Submission deadline for 3
rd

 issue of 2019 is Friday, 1
st
 of November. 

Please limit articles to 600 words (fit one page 81/2x11) using size 11 font. 

News articles for parish or caption information limit is one or two sentences. Please email all submissions 

to catholicmstar@gmail.com 

 

Council Meeting 

There will be a council meeting on Tuesday, 22
nd

 of October at 7:00 p.m. in the meeting room.  The 

meeting is open to all parishioners. Please join us. 

  

 

Holy Family Parish, Fernie 
Pastor: Fr. David John 

Administrative   
   Assistant: Currently Vacant 

Church: 501 – 4th Avenue, Fernie. 
Parish Office: Family Centre, 521 – 4th Avenue, Fernie. 
Post: Box 519, Fernie, B.C., V0B 1M0 

Office hours:    Tuesday to Friday, 9am to 2pm 
Telephone: 250-423-6127 

Email: info@holyfamilyfernie.ca 
Website: www.holyfamilyfernie.ca 

Holy Family Parish is organised together with St. Michael’s, Sparwood and St. Bernard’s, Elkford. 

mailto:info@holyfamilyfernie.ca
mailto:catholicmstar@gmail.com
mailto:info@holyfamilyfernie.ca
http://www.holyfamilyfernie.ca/


Ministries 

Saturday 26
th

 October  

Eucharistic Minister:  

Colin Lynch 

Reader: 

Colin Lynch 

Greeters: 

Volunteer 

Altar Servers: 

Wyatt and Tysen Manchak 

Sunday 27
th

 October 

Eucharistic Minister: 

Geraldine Rocca 

Reader: 

Christine Fleming 

Greeters: 

Sharon Switzer 

 

Church cleaning: 

 21
st
 October to 4

th
 November 

  H. Binter, L. Campisi, M. Scarpelli 

 

Finance – Collections: 

12
th

/13
th

 October .............. $1112.80 

Candle Offering  .................... $2.00 

Needs of the Church in Canada

 ............................................. $25.00 

Pilgrimage of Faith 

New goal for 2020 Campaign to 

be established by Bishop 

Gregory Bittman 

 

From the Catholic Women’s League 

A bursary for $500.00 is available for college/university students 

who are children or grandchildren of active CWL members. The 

recipient does not need to live in the Nelson Diocese.  Applications 

are available at the parish office. Submission deadline is the 31
st
 

December, 2019. 

 

Rocky Mountain Village 

  Please join the residents of RMV on Tuesday, 22
nd

 of October at 

  2:00 p.m. in reciting  the Rosary in the  Serenity room.  

 

From the Deanery and Diocese                                            

Bishop-Elect Bart van Roijen Appointed as Bishop of 

Corner Brook and Labrador 

 Fr. Bart has been the Vicar General since February 2017 and has 

served on countless committees supporting the works of the 

Diocese of Nelson.  This is a great honour for the Diocese of 

Nelson.  Bishop-elect van Roijen is the first priest from the diocese 

to be called to the episcopate.  His great love for the Church and her 

people will be a real blessing to the Diocese of Corner Brook and 

Labrador as well as his many gifts, especially his humility, wisdom 

and humour.  We are very happy for him and the Church, but know that he will be deeply missed by the 

faithful of the diocese.  We wish him every blessing in his new appointment and call to serve as a bishop.  

Ad multos annos 

 

Voting as Catholics – 2019 Federal Election Guide 

The Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops has produced a guide to issues we might want to consider, 

when voting in the upcoming election.  A few copies are available at the back of the church. 

 

On 28
th
 September the Holy Father, 

Pope Francis appointed Fr. Bart van 

Roijen as the 11
th

 Bishop of Corner 

Brook and Labrador!   Bishop-elect van 

Roijen will be ordained to the 

episcopate on 12
th

 December this year 

at the Cathedral of the Most Holy 

Redeemer and Immaculate Conception 

in Corner Brook, Newfoundland. 

  


